

## THE CABINET OFFICE NEW SOUTH WALES

TCO/15202

The Hon M R Egan MLC
Treasurer
Minister for State Development
Vice President of the Executive Council

3/12/2002

Dear Mr Egan,

I refer to the Final Report of the General Purpose Standing Committee No.1 inquiry into the NSW Workers Compensation Scheme

In accordance with the resolution of the Legislative Council of September 2002, I can advise that the recommendations contained in the Committee's report have been noted by the Government and have been referred to the WorkCover Scheme Design Review, which is conducting an independent review of the NSW Workers Compensation Scheme.

As you will be aware, the review is examining a broad range of matters to identify means to achieve better outcomes for the Scheme, and is due to report by 30 June 2003.

Yours sincerely,

Roger B Wilkins
<a href="Director-General">Director-General</a>